
Bus Stops in Main Street of Kingston 

Dr WOODRUFF question to MINISTER for TRANSPORT 

Mine is about buses in my electorate of Franklin.  

During February 2023, the main street of Kingston was closed for road works for several 
months. In the process, the main Kingston bus stops were moved to temporary 
locations for the road work. The road works finished in August last year and the Kingston 
bus stops remain closed until further notice. It has now been 10 months since the road 
reopened and in that time the seats at the rebuilt bus stops have been replaced and 
finished, the shelters finished, and there is no set date for when the stops will resume in 
their original location. Why have the stops, which appear to be fully accessible now, 
remained closed and when will they reopen? 


